Board of Education Work Session
Deer Trail School District 26)
Arapahoe Library-Davies Branch Meeting Room
128 Second Avenue
Deer Trail, Colorado
October 16, 2019
6:00 PM

“The mission of Deer Trail School District 26J is to provide an education within a safe
environment that empowers students to develop a foundation and understanding in becoming
lifelong learners, while embracing the qualities of respect, responsibility and follow-through to
become productive members of society.” ~Every Student, Every Day

Call to Order

Roll Call

Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of the Agenda-Addition/Deletions
Construction Update

FFA Facility

Maintenance

FFA American Farmer Award

Adjourn
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Deer Trail School District 26]
Board of Education
Work Session of the Board of Education
October 16, 2019 at 6:00 PM

Vice President Mike Geesen called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. John Price and
Thomas Cox were absent. Also present: BJ Buchmann, Nanci Sweet, Hayley
Whitehead, Matt Menning, Phillip Donovan, Steve Gilmor and Steve Vetter.

MOTION: Wesley Thompson made the motion to approve the Agenda. Mike Cowell
seconded the motion. Cowell, aye; Geesen, aye; Thompson, aye. Motion carried.

Matt Menning started the construction update with explaining what has been completed
so far on the construction and ended with what would be happening in the coming weeks.

Steve Gilmore explained extensively what was being done, what was going to be re-done
and why. He explained the locker room situation. He had questions from the board on
sodding the football field now. The board is concerned about the sprinkler system
freezing and who was going to replace parts if that happened.

Next topic was the FFA Complex. The board wants to have a drawn plan on what is
wanted. There was discussion on if the 50 X 100 foot building is needed or would a 50 x
50 foot building be better with the ability to add on as an option. They want a picture of
what it will look like, should look like and what the plan really is. They want to know
what all is needed for fencing etc.

The Topic of the American Farmer Award being given to a former student. There is

money for that student to attend the FFA Convention with our group so that she can
accept her award.

Discussion on the maintenance of the new building consisted of how much land there is
now versus how much we had had. We really should consider purchasing a new floor

cleaner. The robotic version has been looked into as well as a robotic mower.

There was discussion about all of the weeds at the other building, specifically at the
baseball diamond area.

Adjourned at 7:08 PM.
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